ELECT OBEE HEAD OF COUNTY BOARD

Deerfield Supervisor Chosen As Chairman by Supervisors This Morning

William J. Obee, supervisor for Deerfield township for many years, and re-elected in the township election April 7, was elected chairman of the county board of supervisors at the organization meeting of the board, held this morning in Waukegan. -

Mr. Obee, whose long service to the township as its chief representative on the board of supervisors, has again and again been returned to office and has given his time and effort unreservedly in the interests of his constituents and for the welfare of the county at large. No member of the county board is more familiar with the machinery of country government and none better fitted to head the county board, because of his long service and wide experience in these matters.

Last year Mr. Obee was mentioned prominently for chairman of the board, but relinquished his claims for the time being, and this year it was the general sentiment of the board that no member was more entitled to its consideration as chairman than the Deerfield supervisor, and his election was made unanimous.

Mr. Obee's many friends in Highland Park will be glad to learn that his long and faithful services have been given merited recognition by his colleagues on the county board, and jects of display. hearty congratulations are being extended him on his election as chairman. Being elected chairman automatically makes him chairman of the board of review for the coming year.

Highland Park Auburn North Shore Auburn Co. Local Agents; Metz. Mgr.

The business of the Highland board's president. Park Auburn Co. has been taken over by the North Shore Auburn Co. with salesrooms at 386 Park avenue. Ray Metz is the manager. Formerly of Evanston and with wide experience in automotive sales and service, he comes well recommended and prepared to give Auburn owners, present and prospective, prompt and efficient service. The 1931 models of this popular motor car will be on display in the salesrooms at all times.

Legion Auxiliary Holds Initiation

Dumaresq Spencer Post No. 145, American Legion Auxiliary, are holding initiation ceremonies this afternoon at two-thirty o'clock in Elks hall. Mrs. Lucy Brown, district director and her team have charge of the ceremony.

Card Party April 24

of the Oak Terrace Parent-Teacher attendance is anticipated for this land Park. The program of enterassociation will be held at the school worthy cause. Cards and bunco will tainment will be headed by Chris on Friday, April 24, at 8 p. m. Prizes be played with attractive prizes for Groppi and his merry band. Many will be awarded for bridge, five hun- all games and also there will be a North Shore dancers attend these Satdred and bunce. The public is cor- door prize. The public is gordially urday night dances. Everyone is wel-

Elect Obee Head



William J. Obee

Unique Garden Fair to Be Held in Lake Forest

Of significent interest to those who are garden-minded, will be a Garden Fair to take place Friday and Saturday of next week, April 24 and 25. from ten to six, at Mrs. Lawrence Scudder's in Hawthorne lane, Lake pires 1932. Forest. The undertaking is novel in that not plants and flowers but all the delightful accessories that go with gardens and gardening will be sub-

The beneficiary of all this interesting enterprise is the Druce Lake camp for girls, not far west of Lake Forest. Sponsoring the Garden fair is the To our citizens, board of that camp, of which the Lake Forest members are: Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Scudder, Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Templeton and Mr. and Mrs.

New Keystone Service Station in Ravinia

The Keystone Oil Co., dealer in gasoline, motor and fuel oils, has established a new service station in Ravinia, at the corner of Roger Williams and Burton avenues. The formal opening will be held Saturday and Sunday, April 25 and 26. Keystone Oil Co. has service stations in many cities and is rapidly locating others in Chicago suburban towns, with the prospect of having one or more in all communities in the Chicago region.

Card Party Monday Is Benefit Affair

The benefit card party to be given Monday evening at St. James hall for the missionary priest, Father Edwards, who is stationed in the Philippine Island, promises to be all that The annual card and bunco party a card party should be and a large dance at the Masonic temple in High-

Council Increases Pay Mayor, Commissioners For Coming Fiscal Year

At the regular meeting of the city Officers for Ensuing Year Are council Monday evening the salary ordinance for city officials for the ensuing year was passed. The salary of the mayor was increased from \$600 to \$1,200, and the salary of each commissioner from \$400 to \$900.

This action is in accordance with the law governing the commission ficials according to growth in population. The increases voted Monday report for Highland Park. It is pointed out that the new salaries take effect at the beginning of the fiscal year and must be made by the retiring council, as the new officials, under the law, may not boost their own salaries after assuming office. Mayor Lewis made the following

appointments, which were confirmed: Mr. Eugene H. Klaber a member of the Zoning committee, term ex-

pires 1936. Mr. Raymond E. Herman a member of the Board of Appeals, term ex-

pires 1936. Mr. Alfred W. Stern a member of

Mr. Jacob L. Crane, Jr. a member

of the Plan commission, term ex-

Mr. R. C. Platt a member of the Library board, term expires 1932.

Firemen and Police Extend Their Thanks

April 22, 1931

Dear friends:

Please accept our sincere thanks George Blossom, Mr. and Mrs. David for your wonderful support of the Dangler, Miss Ellen Holt, Mr. and Civil Service act at the city election Mrs. Ralph Milman, Mr. and Mrs. of April 21. And we assure you that each man on both departments will make every effort to hold your confi-Thomas E. Wells. Mrs. Wells is the dence and friendship as expressed at the polls.

> Sincerely yours, Fire and Police departments.

Evanston Lace Shop Opens Branch Here

Fine linens, choice laces, dainty hand-made dress accessories, embroideries, boudoir furnishings, handkerchiefs, and a beautiful line of infants' wear are among the many things to be found in the Lace Shop, which has already delighted so many of the residents of Highland Park and the attend: North Shore.

The Lace-Shop has many Highland Park customers and hopes to serve them more conveniently from the new branch at 22 North Sheridan road.

Dance at Masonic Temple

Next Saturday, the Junior Sewing club of Highland Park will re- (c) sume its regular Saturday night

LEAGUE OF WOMEN **VOTERS ELECTION**

Chosen; Leaders Review Work of Year

The bridge tea given by the board of the Highland Park League of Women Voters, in place of the usual annual meeting, proved a most enform of government, which provides joyable innovation, and was attended for increases in salaries for these of- by 80 or more members and guests. Annual reports were given at the close of bridge and before the serving night are based on the 1930 census of tea. These, while brief, were most comprehensive, and summarized the work of the League for the year.

> Mrs. Grinnell, first vice-president and organization chairman, reported three meetings of precinct chairmen during the year; the organization of booths for ballot-marking information before the fall election, and the distribution of handbills at the stations for the two non-partisan candidates' meetings. She also presided over two regular and two board meetings in the absence of the president.

Reviews Year's Program

Mrs. Blasier, second vice-president, the Plan commission, term expires program and finance chairman, reviewed the program of the year which covered the following subjects: women on juries; local city and park organization; local school board problems; the status of education in Illinois; the League's legislative measures, including the state child welfare program, and the office group ballot in detail. Benefits arranged by the finance committee consisted of the Russian Art theatre play last summer; a food sale in November, and a white elephant sale in March.

The report of the recording secretary, Mrs. Benson, who was ab-(Continued on page 29)

Concert Saturday To Benefit Building Fund

The Covenant chorus of Chicago will give a concert at the Oak Terrace school, Saturday evening, April 25, 1931, at 8 o'clock, for the benefit of the Highwood M. E. church building fund.

This chorus is composed of singers from several churches in Chicago and is directed by Mr. A. L. Hvassman. The chorus gives an annual concert at Orchestra hall, also many concerts in Chicago and vicinity.

The South Shore orchestra will participate in this concert.

Everybody is cordially invited to

The Program

- (a) Forever with the Lord Mrs. R. Molson and Covenant Chorus (b) Sjung, Sjung (c) The Great Awakening Covenant Chorus
- Orchestra Number South Shore Orchestra Mrs. Ruby Molson.
- (a) Lost in the Night Christiansen (b) Morgon Sang Mrs. Svedberg and Covenant Chorus
- Beautiful Savior ... Mrs. Cullberg and Covenant Chorus
- Mrs. Ruth Svedberg (a) Listen to the Lambs Mrs. Molson and Covenant Chorus
- (b) Stamning (c) Medley from the South Covenant Chorus Orchestra Number
- (a) Hyllen Honom Covenant Chorus

Thurs H. P

Rede

On Evang ganize and or presen This c orated 40th / This the G was f road a tory of makin in the

a plac and so Detzer ices in hall, t Park ! hall, a and Se In t recomi

For

longin

Fide

"The be giv Fidelit Park, in the The by Ro Moor, Flint, der is is sup

niles. The door. money delega venile July 2 is core assure tion.

Anni

The

hold it on Mo Matz netka. will be vinia "Studi tors of der ha having Smith speake reader.

> will be consist of the walls o is oper For. ilworth

Som